
Order of Worship 
9:00 a.m. Live Stream and In-Person Worship Service 

(*Please stand if you are able.) 

 

Prelude  Above All LeBlanc/Baloche 

Greetings & Announcements       Pastor Warner  

*Call to Worship Luann Ingram 
L:  To you, O people, wisdom calls. 
P: She calls out to each of us: beckoning us to experience 

peace in Christ, harkening us to discover the truth of life; 
imploring us to know true love, as it is poured into our 
heart. 

L: Wisdom calls. 
P: Let us answer her call, as we celebrate faith in the one 

who leads us into life. 

*Song                        Rise Up, O Church of God CH #433 
(Ushers will collect prayer cards during the hymn) 

Opening Prayer 

We thank you, O Lord, for giving us love and peace, through 
your Son, Christ Jesus; for offering us the key to all spiritual 
knowledge, through your Holy Spirit.  To those who are in the 
midst of life’s problems, grant your wisdom and insight from 
above.  To those who are burdened with anxiety and fear, offer 
your wise assurance in times of need.  To those facing 
decisions about family or career, bless them with your wisdom 
on high.  To those entering a new chapter in their lives - be it 
the birth of children, taking a new jobs, finding a place to live, 
or entering retirement - guide them on the proper path, and 
bless them with a sense of peace.  This we pray in the name 
and wisdom of Jesus Christ, our Lord. Amen. 

 
Graduate & Scholarship Recognitions 

Casey Harper 
 College - Shippensburg University 
Zoeh John 
 College - Penn State Abington 
Thomas James Samojlowitsch 
 College - Embry Riddle Aeronautical University 
Samantha Wylie 
 College - Nova Southeastern University 

 

Scripture Readings          Proverbs 8:22-31 Luann Ingram 

John 16:12-15 

 Junior Church (for children up to 4th grade)  Liz Bonner 

 Joys, Concerns and Prayers 

 Call to Giving  
(Your giving to LUMC makes ministry possible in our community and around the 

world! Thank you! You can give online at: https://lansdaleumc.org/giving/ ) 
 

*Song           He Will Hold Me Fast Merker 

*Doxology  UMH #95 

*Offering Prayer  

  

 Gospel Lesson  Romans 5:1-5  

 Sermon                      Redemptive Suffering     Pastor Warner 

*Song                   Song for the Nations CH #439 

*Sending and Blessing 

*Postlude      Give Me Jesus T. SHAW 
 
Scifres, Mary; Beu, B.J.. The Abingdon Worship Annual 2022.  Abingdon Press. Kindle Edition. UMH – 
United Methodist Hymnal; FWS – Faith We Sing; W&S – Worship & Song, CH – Celebration Hymnal 

 
 

WEEKLY UPDATES AND CHURCH NEWS 
 
Vacation Bible School – Planning & Registration Information 
 

 
 
Planning is underway and it is now time to start getting ready!  We need 
you to come and help create some decorations for VBS.  Everyone is 
welcome!  We will meet in the Stringer Auditorium at 7pm on the following 
Wednesdays June 1st, 15th & 29th and July 6th. Registration is now open 
and is available online (preferable) at lansdale-united-methodist-

church.mycokesburyvbs.com  and registration forms can be found on the 
sign up bulletin board, outside of the Bright Beginnings room and once 
completed please put in Liz Bonner’s mailbox in the conference room.   
Let’s get excited for VBS!!  If you have any further questions, please 
contact Liz Bonner at 215-353-0965 or lumceducation@verizon.net 

 
Summer Camps for Children & Youth 
Our Eastern PA Conference of the UMC offers three Christian Camps to 
reach and serve children, youth and adults. Summer camp registration is 
now open.  Visit one of the websites below to learn about the many camps 
that we offer.  You can also register online.  LUMC will contribute $50 per 
person for any child or youth from LUMC that attends one of the camps.  
Contact Pastor Warner to take advantage of this $50 gift. 

 Camp Innabah www.innabah.org 

 Gretna Glen www.gretnaglen.org  

 Pocono Plateau www.poconoplateau.org  

 Carson Simpson Farm www.csfarm.org  
 

God’s Place Apart – Transforming Lives 

Welcome New Administrative Assistant 
Please welcome Karima Saddiq who will 
begin as the new Administrative Assistant 
July 5.  Karima worked as an Administrative 
Assistant in Afghanistan before coming to the 
U.S.A. along with other refugees.  She is 
pregnant and expecting to deliver at the end 
of August.  She is moving from a full-time job 
to working part-time here at LUMC.  Karima 
will begin work on July 5 when Pastor Warner 
returns from vacation. 
 

Pastor Warner on Vacation 
Pastor Warner will be on vacation June 20 - July 5.  Part of this vacation 
will be his annual motorcycle trip.  This year he heads to Poughkeepsie, 
NY to enjoy the NY countryside.  Rev. Sue Ketterer (267-577-2223 cell) 
will be on-call for Pastoral emergencies while Pastor Warner is on 
vacation.  The office is closed through June.  Call Pastor Warner 215-990-
4581 or email at stewwarner@outlook.com through June 19.  There will be 
no office coverage June 19 – July 4. 
 

Fall Community Block Party Needs 
Planning continues for our Community Block Party Saturday, September 
10 from 12 noon to 4 pm.  We are planning to use both the front of the 
church along Broad St and the parking lot.  The planning group is looking 
for people who can help with setup, food & drink donations, canopies, 
cooking and more.  Contact Pastor Warner if you can help.  The next 
Block Party planning meeting is Wednesday, July 20 at 7 pm in the 
Conference Room. 
 

The Celebration is Not Over! 
We celebrate with the Borough of Lansdale for their 150th Anniversary. 
Look for our Memorial Brick on Lansdale Day in the Park, July 16, when 
the Gazebo in Memorial Park is dedicated in honor of former mayor Mike 
DeNunzio. It is engraved with our Methodist logo, our church name and 
mission statement. 
 
The souvenir Commemorative Book for Lansdale 150 will have our Iron 
Spike sponsorship advertisement.  Lansdale 150 kicks off Founders 
Day/Week with a parade along Main Street on August 20, beginning at 5 
p. m. Let’s join the parade and carry our banner!  “Our Story is Still 
Unfolding” We have been challenged to move outside our beautiful 
building. God has called us, is sending and empowering us to something 
new. Let’s do it! 

 
Cottage Meetings Moving to this Fall 
Cottage meetings with Pastor Warner will continue in the Fall, as we 

continue to take a break due to the recent Covid-19 numbers increasing 

and summer vacations.  Cottage meetings are a time for you to meet with 

Pastor Warner in a small group setting.  Pastor Warner held six Cottage 

meetings last Fall.  We took a break while masks were once again 

required.  We need people to host a meeting.  Please contact Pastor 

Warner stewwarner@outlook.com if you can host a gathering.  Hosts 

provide your home and light snacks for four to no more than 10 people. 
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https://lansdale-united-methodist-church.mycokesburyvbs.com/
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http://www.innabah.org/
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http://www.poconoplateau.org/
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mailto:stewwarner@outlook.com
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Church Work Day Update 
We had a good turnout for our Work Day on Saturday June 4th.  Thanks to 

all who gave their time to assist:  

 
 
John Dasch 
Luann and Ed Ingram 
Wayne Wylie 
Gary Silknitter 
Mike Nickerson 
Mark Reinmiller 
Paul Bonner 
Cathy and Bob Kennedy 
 
Some of the projects we worked on included: 

 Power washing the church exterior 

 Cleaning out the Boiler room 

 Repairing the shed 

 Washing and buffing the Turner room floor 

 Carpet cleaning 

 Cleaning the drains on Broad Street 

 Repairing the downspouts 

 Landscaping work, weeding 

 Various small repair jobs 
 

June Missions Emphasis (Blue Envelope) has been designated for 
general support for Camp Innabah & Pocono Plateau in our Eastern PA 
Conference (EPA).  Donations online, by check (memo: Camp Support), in 
boxed blue envelope or by check or cash in yellow pew envelope (mark 
envelope: Camp Support). 
 

Prayer requests from 05/29/22 
 Michelle Johnson – Gabriella – having tonsil removal surgery on 

June 14.  Prayers for the surgery and recovery.  Having trouble 
with her breathing. 

 Bob & Cathy Kennedy – Prayers again for Helen Foelker.  She was 
in the hospital this past week and heading to rehab. 

 Madeline Brown – Always praying for Awakening | The Keller 
family – my friend Ann Keller passed this week. 

 Conner – I graduated cub scouts from Bear to Weeblo and Cieran 
turned Wolf to Bear. 

 Mary Noll – Sister’s former boss, Bob, has a brain tumor.  Prayers 
for his doctors as they determine his treatment. 

 Aku Uzolge – sick in bed. 
 

 

Lay Readers 
June 12 – Luann Ingram 
June 19 – Michelle Johnson 
June 26 – Liz Bonner 
July 3 – Paul Bonner 
July 10 – Michele Dasch 
 

This Week’s Ushers 
Jim Dietterich, Warren Shaedle, Don Dietterich, Todd Harper 
 

August Circuit Rider Newsletter  
There will not be a July newsletter.  Watch the Sunday bulletin for 
information and announcements.  Please email your announcements to 
office@lansdaleumc.org by July 15 in order for them to be published in the 
August Circuit Rider. 

Weekly Bulletin Announcements   
If you have an announcement for the weekly bulletin, please e-mail it to 
the church office office@lansdaleumc.org no later than 9 am Tuesdays. 
Thank you 
 
 

This Week at LUMC 

Sun 6/12 

 
9 am 

10 am 

Graduate Recognition 
Worship  (Online and Sanctuary) 

Sunday School for All Ages 

Mon 6/13 
 

12 pm 
7 pm 

Office Closed 
AA Meeting 
Church Council Meeting 

Tue 6/14  Office Closed 

Wed 6/15 
 

6 pm 
7 pm 

Office Closed 
Brownies 
VBS Planning Meeting 

Thu 6/16 
 

6:45 pm 
7:00 pm 

Office Closed 
Chancel Choir 
NA Meeting 

Fri 6/17 
 

 
 

Pastor Warner Day Off 
Office Closed 

Sun 6/19 
 

9 am 

Father’s Day 

Worship (Online and Sanctuary) 

Lansdale United Methodist Church 
Praising God – Making Disciples – Serving All 

300 N. Broad St, Lansdale, PA  19446 
Phone: 215-855-8364 

Email: office@lansdaleumc.org  •  Website: www.lansdaleumc.org 
Office Hours: Temporarily closed through July 4 when new Admin Assistant begins 

Servants 

Ministers – People of God 

Bishop John Schol 

 

District Superintendent – Rev. Dr. Andrew Foster 

Lead Pastor – Rev. Steward Warner 
stewwarner@outlook.com – 215-990-4581 (cell) 

 

Leadership 
Paul Bonner – Lay Leader 

Kris Neild – Church Council Chair 
Darren Johnson – Treasurer 

Bob Kennedy – Trustee President 
Michelle Johnson – Staff Parish Relations Chair 

Staff 
 - Administrative Assistant 

Liz Bonner – Director of Christian Education 
Rays Koshy – Music Director 

Ruth Rineer – Organist 
Paul Bonner - Custodian 

Lansdale United Methodist Church 
June 12, 2022 

9 AM 
 

Graduate Recognition 
 

 
 

Message 

Redemptive Suffering 
Romans 5:1-5 

 
Our Mission 

Praising God ● Making Disciples ● Serving All 
 

Join us for online worship! 
Livestreamed on Sundays at 9 am 

 
YouTube: Lansdale UMC 

Facebook: Facebook.com/Lansdale-United-Methodist-Church 
 
 

LUMC Covid-19 Mitigation Policy for Indoor Worship & Meetings 
Mask wearing is optional for indoor worship and other activities. 
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